

Waltham City Council Licenses and Franchises Committee Minutes Monday, May 20, 2019

Hoover Committee Room City Hall, 610 Main Street Waltham, Massachusetts

Chairman Vidal called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.

Present: Carlos A. Vidal William H. Fowler Robert G. Logan Daniel P. Romard Thomas M. Stanley Absent: none

Councillor Fowler moved approval of the minutes from May 6, 2019. The motion was approved on a voice vote.

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University - Skyline

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – The Village

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – East Quad Pomerant Hassefeld

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – Rosenthal Dorms

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – Massell Quad

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – Ridgewood

Lodging House renewal – 415 South St.- Brandeis University – Scheffres Gordon Reitman

Councillor Romard moved to act collectively. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor Fowler moved approval. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full council with a recommendation for approval.

Specialty Auto Sales Inc., 265 Bear Hill Rd,- New Class II License (recommitted) Councillor Romard said that they received a call form a concerned business owner. The person expressed concerns around dumpster, censers about parking on Hickory Drive, concerns about the grand opening party and communication to neighbors. Councillor Romard moved that the license be approved. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full council with a recommendation for approval.

Massport Letter - Infinity Way Corp., 20 Farnsworth Ave., Waltham

Councillor Logan asked questions about the business and where the car will be parked.

Councillor Logan asked the petitioner to get a letter from the landlord saying it is ok to park the car on their property. Councillor Fowler asked moved approval peddling the receipt of a letter from the landlord. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full council with a recommendation for approval.

Councillor Logan moved to adjourn at 7:19 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote.

Respectfully submitted, Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk